    Minutes of the Downfield Parent Partnership meeting

	Date:  22.01.18
	Time:      18:00 hrs
	Location:        Downfield Primary School
	2017-18 Meeting number: 4

	Present
	John Anderson-McGuinness (Chair), Louise Buist (Treasurer), Elaine Hallyburton (Clerk), Karen Emmett, Nikki McNeill, Irene Oswald, Vikki Reilly, Andria Hovell, Fiona Ballie, Stuart Johnston, Kirsten Brownlie, Laura Clark, Samantha Will, Natalie Sturrock

	Apologies
	Estelle Mitchell, Alex Menzies


	No
	Item
	Discussion
	Responsibility/ Action

	2
	Minutes of 
previous Meeting -

Matters arising.

Approval.
	Minutes of meeting approved by Louise Buist and seconded by Stuart Johnston

	

	3
	Feedback from Continuing Support Visit (CSV)
	The feedback from Downfield’s Continuing Support visit was discussed and was very positive.

	Louise is to bank and total up the monies raised by this stall.

	4
	Review of Christmas Fair
	The Christmas Fair was a great success.  Santa’s Grotto was a hit with everyone.  £1563.76 profit was made.

	Infant classes to be put in the Music Room
this year.

Have more Hot dogs.

	5
	This term’s context for learning
	This term’s context for learning will focus on the V&A, and all things creative.  There will be a Share & Learning event later in the term, along with a Creativity week.  2 Education Officers from the V&A came along and spoke to the children about the whole design process.  This really grabbed their imaginations.  The children and teachers have now been tasked with coming up with concept designs relating to computer games, Apps, fashion, technology etc.  Everyone is looking forward to the creative ideas.  The school is hoping to utilise local business and parents.
	

	6
	Parent Volunteers in School
	Taletta Jamieson is offering Downfield the opportunity to have free PVG checks and training for volunteers happy to take on Sports & Games.  This has the potential to be inclusive to parents who are not too keen on attending meetings.
DPP looked at what’s already going on in the school, and what parents can do to plug the gaps.  Netball came to mind.  Everything is there apart from a coach.  John A- McG has asked for a list.
	Stuart J to compile list.
Promote on Downfield’s Facebook page.

	7
	P7 Leavers
	Dalguise Update
The final payment for the trip is Wednesday 7th March.

The sub-committee successfully organised the Envelope fundraiser, and there is now £240 towards the Dalguise fund.

Terri has been looking into grants and has secured £500.  In order to receive this money, the pupils have to write letters.

Laura has also secured money from the PGL Bursary.  The will give the school 10% of the overall cost of the trip.

An unexpected, additional cost has arisen.  If pupils require bedding, it’s £12 per person.
A Bag Pack is taking place at Kirkton Asda on Saturday 27th January.  They are still needing volunteers for some of the time slots.

Pupils NOT going to Dalguise

Laura is now looking at organising activities for the children not going to Dalguise.
Leaver T-Shirts

It was agreed to have leaver t-shirts again this year.

	Apply to Cash for Kids and Dundee Rotary

Kirsten to pass on details.

School looking to buy a few sleeping bags.

Ribbon slips reminding parents of this will go out via P7’s this week.

 

	8
	Empowering Schools Consultation – governance review parental input
	The new Education Bill will go to Parliament by June 2018.  The Government is currently consulting on what should be in the Bill.  The National Parent Forum of Scotland (NPFS) is highlighting this.  Karen distributed a handout, printed from the NPFS and asked DPP to look at the questions.
.
	DPP to report back collectively on this.

	10
	AOB
	Sports Equipment
Stuart J thanked DPP for their donation to buying sports equipment.
Bingo
Thursday 26th April – 6 for 6.30pm

Disco

The school is 10 years old this year.  They are thinking of having a fun day and disco in the evening.  This may take place in the last week of the summer term.

Homework Policy

Fiona B passed her module, and thanked the parents who contributed.
DONM – 19/03/2018 @ 6pm

	Ask parents for donations.
Write to companies and local businesses requesting gift vouchers.

DPP to check out the availability of Discos the last 2 weeks of term before the date is finalised.


Approval of minutes:
	Proposed by:                                          
	Seconded by:
	Signed: 
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